ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL
TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT SUB-COMMITTEE
MINUTES
The Traffic Management Sub-Committee was held on Sunday 4th August 2019, 18:00 – 20:00 in the Alfriston War Memorial Hall.
Present:
Cllr Jen Watkins – Alfriston Parish Council 
Cllr Nick Beechey - Alfriston Parish Council 
Cllr Stephen Rabagliati - Alfriston Parish Council 
Mr Neil Parkinson – Conserve Alfriston
Mr Graham Clarke – Conserve Alfriston
Mrs Vanessa Rowlands – Cuckmere Valley Parish Council and SDNPA rep 
Mrs Victoria Rutt – Alfriston Parish Council 
Four members of the public were present. 
1. Introductions
Cllr Watkins welcomed all to the sub-committee. Councillors from Alfriston Parish Council [APC] are required to declare any interests. No declarations from Cllr’s Watkins or Beechey. Cllr Rabagliati declared he is a member of Conserve Alfriston and lives on the High Street. 
2. Agree Chairman for the Sub-Committee
Discussions were held about who was going to be Chair. It was agreed that Cllr Watkins would be Chair and Cllr Beechey would be Vice Chair. 
3. Define sensitive
Cllr Beechey suggested that the best way to start is to discuss what we do not want to see in the Village. Mr Parkinson had looked the definition up of ‘sensitive’ in the English Dictionary and it states ‘having or displaying a delicate appreciation of others feelings’. Conserve Alfriston [CA] are representing the village and what others want. 
It was agreed to formally adopt the set of principles following Mr Hamilton-Baillie’s report. 
The measures agreed by the sub-committee that are not wanted in the Village are:
1. traffic lights 
2. street lighting
3. additional signage [only increase signage if very good reason for it]
4. one-way system
Cllr Rabagliati asked could the name of the Sub-Committee be changed. This was discussed and the new name was agreed as the Traffic Management Sub-Committee.
4. Outline ideas for proposal
Mr Parkinson asked what source documents were to be agreed. Discussions were held and there are a number around i.e. CA, TPA, Hamilton-Baillie. We can review ideas from anyone so it was agreed to start from the outer edges of the valley and work into the centre.
Starting at Drusillas roundabout on the A27, decluttering of all current signage and better signage to deter HGV’s coming through the Village. It was agreed to try and turn the Valley into a showcase for the South Downs National Park Authority [SDNPA]. It was raised that as weight restrictions are not policed, could look at width restrictions and physical barriers. Restriction can be by height, width, length and weight. All could be looked into but need to take into account deliveries to the Village. There is also a need for an area where a vehicle can turn around if needs be when they see the signage.  
Drop down bollards that disappear into the road were discussed or a barrier of some sort to restrict width. 
There are 5 entrances into the valley so could do valleywide entrance signs with SDNPA logo as on fingerposts. Mrs Rowlands spoke about the raised cobbled surface in Lewes that is working well, Cllr Beechey staid you may need street lighting for that type of raised ‘table’. 

Cattle grids in the road to show rural area were raised. It would need to be looked at carefully though as equine traffic can’t go over them. South Downs rangers came up with cattle grids at High & Over but this never happened, find out reasons why?  
It was agreed that all proposals to be presented to East Sussex County Council [ESCC] need to be viable and lawful. 

Village entrance: Signage welcoming to the village. Village gateway near Willows car park entrance, the exact location, width, positioning and type would need to be carefully considered. It was agreed that the gateway, village sign and speed restriction sign should be placed together. The other side of the village, the Hamilton-Baillie report recommended just past Deans Place, on the straight as one first sees the Church in the distance. This was agreed but no turning point there but signs regarding restrictions would have been earlier so time to turn around. 

The road surface was discussed. All were in favour of a change in roads surface. If any repairs required, it would have to be replaced in same condition. Cllr Beechey stated a notice could be sent to utilities to inform them so any works can be done before the surface is replaced, if not there are considerable fees. 
Could look to remove all lines to create confusion so vehicles go slower. All double yellows go and have a restricted parking zone instead. 
All members agreed preference would be a different road surface from gateway to gateway and to include West Street, Star Lane and Weavers Lane. It was agreed to have a 20mph restriction, would just need to replace the 30mph speed limit with a 20mph sign. No desire to have a number painted on the road.  
The area between the two car parks, Dene and Willows was discussed. It was agreed that the entrance to Dene car park off West Street would remain the same but the current exit onto North Street could become two way. Some sort of crossing is required due to the current dangerous situation but this is likely to need lighting so installing a roundel was discussed as don’t need lighting or signage.  No agreement was made but it will be explored if a roundel will help with village. 
Sloe Lane was raised, this is already narrow so no further work needed.  

North Street was discussed as drivers come through so fast. Ideas to break up the straight line of the road were considered; build outs at the end were discussed but Cllr Beechey believes that drivers speed too clear the road so wouldn’t help; install humps, vegetation in planters (query which side of the road would be best), non-linear road surface at the side of the road. A lot of options to be explored. The roundel may help the speed. 

It was raised whether East Sussex Highways [ESH] would allow planters in the highway. They have previously said no but this was due to ESCC only focusing on traffic lights. This sub-committee need to come up with some new proposals for the whole village, not just the narrow section of the High Street and it was agreed a second opinion would be helpful from a consultant. 
Market Square was discussed. The bus stop there needs to remain but the bus waits for long periods, could the bus wait in the coach park at that bus stop?  There continues to be constant parking issues in the Square, enforcement is clearly an issue. It was agreed that a solution needs to be put in, either parking restrictions or continued double yellows. It was agreed need to do the right thing for the village and enforcement can be worked out later.  Parking could be allowed there for 10 minutes so village life can continue, loading/unloading and nipping into the shop. The general feeling was against a dedicated parking space as this requires signage and road markings. A community warden who can issue tickets could be explored.  

Star Lane junction was discussed whether it should be left turn only. It was decided that would stay as is as not many people turn right and if were to make it left turn only it would increase the signage in that area. 

The narrow section of the High Street – ESCC ruled out the idea of shared space but that was in the context of traffic light debate and too literal an interpretation of what was envisaged. If we find a way to manage the traffic better throughout the village it would re-set driver behaviour so vehicles mounting the pavement would do so with greater consideration for others. The use of a mirror to allow drivers to see round the bend would be a good idea, this should be explored although does require permission from the Minister of Transport. An idea to re-route pedestrians to get them to go down the twitten and along Tye Road was suggested but this would decrease footfall past businesses at that end of the High Street. 
Vehicle activated signs were discussed. These are not sensitive, as flashing lights and large. 
If able to get a mirror, could take away the give way signs. It was suggested that could put a sign in warning that it is narrow but pointed out that the narrowness of the road speaks for itself. Cllr Rabagliati suggested a sign saying ‘single track with passing points’ but it was pointed out this requires signage and there are no passing points. 
Mr Parkinson asked Mrs Rowlands what SDNPA think about the whole valley being 40mph? Mrs Rowlands thinks this is unlikely to be agreed as it would require a lot of signage but believed the focus is for Villages to be 20mph. 
5. Funding
It is thought ESCC will agree the gateway and 20mph zone, but unlikely they will pay for it all. Need to draw up the proposals and take them with what funding could be sourced from ESCC/ SDNPA/ APC. If APC are coming up with the ideas, need to look at how can raise the funds. CIL money was discussed but APC don’t receive any at present as no developments in the village. Clerk will look into public loans board to find out costings. 
6. Next steps
Cllr Watkins discussed next steps. Once minutes have been circulated, a document to be drawn up outlining the proposals and what needs to be looked into and a further meeting before the stakeholder meeting with ESCC  If it is going to be a valley wide proposal other Parish Councils need to be invited to the meeting, along with Maria Caulfield MP and Mr Andy Beattie from SDNPA. 
Next meeting will need to be end of August so it can go to full Council on the 16th Sept before the ESCC stakeholder meeting is arranged which is believed to be end of Sept/beginning of Oct. 
Cllr Beechey is going to start drafting the report with input from Cllr’s Watkins and Rabagliati. 
7. Public Questions 
1. Mr David Watkins started that when driving through Viaduct Road in Brighton, huge planters have been installed at staggered points, this has worked very well. 
2. Ms Caroline Adcock asked Mrs Rowlands whether SDNPA could be involved in the design process. They are going to be invited to the next meeting. 
Next Date
Thursday 29th August 2019, 19:00 – 21:00 in Alfriston War Memorial Hall. 

